

Weybourne Road Farnham Surrey GU9 9HF

Headteacher: Mr Mark Baines

9th June 2021

Dear Parent or Carer.

Welcome to Key Stage 4

We are pleased to announce that all students have been allocated their courses for Key Stage Four. The vast majority of students have been assigned their priority choices and, where this is not the case, the students have been involved in the selection of alternative courses. This allows us to create the timetable for the next academic year, with an opportunity to address any queries in September.

Over the course of this half term students will be introduced to their KS4 pastoral team who will help to ensure a smooth transition from KS3 into KS4 and provide support and guidance for your child prior to the summer holidays. During assembly and form time your child will meet their new Head of Year, Miss Milnes, and Head of Key Stage, Mrs Gill.

This transition period will give time for students to interact and engage with their new pastoral leaders prior to the commencement of their KS4 courses in September.

Form tutors will remain in place as the first point of support for both students and parents with Mrs Tennant continuing as the Assistant Head of Year until the end of the summer term.

To provide a clear point of contact for both students and parents, Miss Cruickshank, the current Head of Year 9, will be handing over to Miss Milnes from the week beginning 21st June. From this date, please use the following links to contact the KS4 pastoral team:

- Head of Year: Miss Milnes HOY@allhallows.net
- Head of Key Stage 4: Mrs Gill: HOKS4@allhallows.net

The pastoral staff at All Hallows are always here to help and ensure your child is happy and safe throughout their time with us.

Please can we ask you to continue to check and sign your child's journal and use this as a communication between the school and yourself. In addition, also use the <u>Useful Information</u> page of our school website as a source of support and helpful guidance.

We look forward to welcoming your child into KS4 and hopefully meeting in person in the near future.

Your faithfully,

Miss V Milnes

Mrs N Gill Head of Year 11 Head of Key Stage 4





allhallows.net









